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FAQ 
Can I access the approved road train 
network if my depot/farm/property is 
not an approved road? 
Applications will be considered for properties within 
15.0 kilometres of the approved network. 

Access beyond the approved network is likely to 
require a geometric assessment to ensure that the 
vehicle can safely exit the property and negotiate 
turns. If a geometric assessment is required it will be 
conducted at the expense of the operator and may 
involve engaging a PBS Assessor or a physical trial of 
the route. 

Depending on the route, a structural assessment may 
also be required. Such assessments can take 
between 8 to 15 business days to complete. 

Prior to applying for access, an operator should first 
seek access from local government if the property is 
located on a municipal road. 

If I want to operate above the gazetted 
masses, will I need a bridge 
assessment? 
A bridge assessment is not required if you comply 
with the minimum and maximum axle spacings of a 
36.5m A-double shown in the Victoria’s High 
Productivity Freight Vehicle (HPFV) networks 
Information Sheet or the minimum and maximum 
axle spacings illustrated in the Appendix.8 

Road trains that do not comply will require a bridge 
assessment. 

 
 

Appendix 
Axle spacings for road trains 

Can I operate a B-triple, A-B triple, 
modular B-triple or A-triple on the 
approved network? 
Yes you can, provided: 

• The combination is no longer than 36.5 
metres6; and 

• A bridge and geometric assessment is conducted 
to ensure that the combination can safely 
negotiate the network and does not place undue 
stress on infrastructure. 

Do I need a permit to cross rail tracks? 
Operators of road train that exceed 26.0 metres in 
length and cross at-grade rail or tram tracks must 
apply for an over-dimensional load (ODL) rail permit. 

Permits can take up to 15 business days to process. 

Further information on obtaining an ODL rail permit 
is available at https://transport.vic.gov.au/getting- 
around/roads/over-dimensional-load-permits-for- 
travel-across-railways-and-tramways. 

 

Do I need IAP or TMA? 
IAP and TMA are certified vehicle-tracking systems 
using telematics to ensure heavy vehicles adhere to 
approved routes at approved times. 

Both IAP and TMA use tamper-evident GPS devices 
installed in the vehicle connected wirelessly to 
accredited third-party service providers to monitor 
compliance. 

Unless otherwise approved, operators must provide 
route compliance assurance by participating in TMA or 
IAP using either a certified in-vehicle unit or the 
operator’s existing telematics system. 

Further information about the IAP and TMA is available 
at http://www.tca.gov.au. 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

8 If the combination has an axle spacing that is less than or exceeds the 
spacings detailed in the Appendix, a bridge assessment will be required. 


